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Gateway 3 Contact Award: Wainscott Primary School: New Buildings for 
Expansion to Two Forms of Entry. 
 

In December 2012 the Cabinet considered a report that provided details of the 
Final Business Case (FBC) for the expansion of the buildings at Wainscott 
Primary School to accommodate two forms of entry. This followed 
consideration at the Procurement Board on 28 November 2012. 

The Cabinet was asked to approve to finalise the formal contract with BAM 
Construction Limited, within the funding available and identified in the body of 
the report. 

A copy of the report is available via the following link: 
(http://democracy.medway.gov.uk/mgconvert2pdf.aspx?id=18552)  
 
The Cabinet agreed the following delegation: 
  

The Cabinet agreed the award of the contract to construct new 
buildings for Wainscott Primary School to BAM Construction Limited 
using the EFA Design & Build Lump Sum Contract for use with the EFA 
Contractor Framework and to delegate authority to the Director of 
Children and Adult Services, in consultation with the Portfolio Holder 
for Children’s Services and the Assistant Director of Legal & Corporate 
Services to finalise the contract. 

 
Decision: The contract was finalised and signed on 9 August 2013. 
 
Reasons for Decision: This decision was taken in accordance with the 
Cabinet delegation. 
 
Date of Decision: 9 August 2013. 
 
Officer: Chris Mckenzie Head of Performance & Strategic Planning (01634) 
334013 chris.mckenzie@medway.gov.uk 
 
 
Details of any other options considered and rejected: This decision was 
taken in accordance with the Cabinet report and delegation. 
 
Conflicts of Interest: None. 
 
 


